
SAND HILL ELEMENTARY 
LOCAL SCHOOL
IMPROVEMENT COUNCIL

 5:00pm, February 19, 2025 @ Sand Hill Elementary

MEETING NOTES :

CALL TO ORDER: CALLED BY MINDY MCCARTNEY -SECONDED BY DENISE DUNLAP
PLEDGE LED BY STUDENTS
ROLL CALL OF LSIC MEMBERS
                 * TEACHERS - MINDY MCCARTNEY, DENISE DUNLAP, ELISE WILKERSON
                 * SERVICE PERSONNEL - MEGHAN MCCARTNEY, GREG HAYES
                 * COMMUNITY AT LARGE - NANCY MURRIN, BECKY FERRELL, BETH ANDERSON (NOT IN ATTENDANCE)
                 * PARENTS - JACKIE LYSESKI, TAYLOR HILLBERRY, ASHLEY HILL
PRINCIPAL’S REPORT/COMMITTEE REPORTS:
                 - PARENT AND COMMUNITY INVOLVEMENT: 
                                  * RANDOM ACTS OF KINDNESS- MONTHLY KINDNESS ACTIVITY SPONSORED BY A COMMUNITY MEMBER 
                                      FEBRUARY-DANCE-A-THON - PARTNERED WITH AMERICAN HEART ASSOCIATION TO RAISE MONEY FOR GYM EQUIPMENT
                                   * NANCY MURRIN LED CAPS TO BENCHES-
                                       WE HAVE 5 TOTAL BENCHES. A DEDICATION WILL TAKE PLACE AT A LATER DATE.      
              
                 - WELLNESS:
                                   * WVU NUTRITION HAS BEEN COMING IN FOR CLASSES WITH GRADES 3-5

                 - ATTENDANCE:
                                   * WORKING TOWARDS 95% ATTENDANCE RATE
                                   *TARDY TATER PROGRAM HAS SHOWN SUCCESS- BUT SCHOOL WAS HIT HARD DURING THE FLU SEAS       

                 - SAFETY: 
                                   * 2 FIRE DRILLS PER MONTH
                                   * ALL EMPLOYEES ARE ALICE TRAINED, WILL BE GOING OVER THIS WITH STUDENTS AND WILL HAVE DRILLS
                                   * 911 CENTER - WATCH CAMERAS AROUND COUNTY INCLUDING ONE ON THE TOWER AT THE SCHOOL- THEY CURRENTLY CHECK AND  
                                     DOCUMENT EVERY HOUR DUE TO THE CONSTRUCTION AT SCHOOL        
                                             
                 - BEHAVIOR:
                                   * LIVESCHOOL IS OUR NEW PBIS (POSITIVE BEHAVIOR INTERVENTION SUPPORT) PROGRAM- STUDENTS ARE RESPONSIVE TO THE 
                                      PROGRAM. WE CLEARED OUT POINTS AT END OF SECOND QUARTER AND ALLOWED STUDENTS TO SHOP FOR FAMILY FROM SANTA’S
                                      WORKSHOP
                         
         
                 - GOALS: 
                                   * 100 STUDENTS ENROLLMENT IN THE NEXT 2 YEARS
                                                     - MRS. DUNLAP CREATED BROCHURES TO DISTRIBUTE TO THE CHURCHES AND DURING COMMUNITY FISH FRY
                                                    - YARD SIGNS “HOME OF A CARDINAL” WERE PURCHASED 
                                                    - THE ADDITION OF THE PK WILL HELP ENROLLMENT NUMBERS
                                   * MAINTAIN STATE TESTING TRAJECTORY 

                 - SCHOOL CONSTRUCTION UPDATE: 
                                  * CONSTRUCTION IS AHEAD OF SCHEDULE
                                   * CURRENT SCHOOL TRAILER WILL NEED TO BE MOVED BEFORE A SEPTIC SYSTEM CAN BE PUT INTO PLACE FOR THE NEW BUILDING
                                   * STUDENTS AND STAFF WILL BE AT THE COMMUNITY CENTER MAY 9-23 TO FINISH THE SCHOOL YEAR. COUNTY OFFICE IS WORKING ON 
                                      CURRICULUM AND ACTIVITIES 
PUBLIC INPUT:
                EXCITEMENT ABOUT THE NEW BUILDING WAS EXPRESSED BY MANY IN ATTENDANCE

   ADJOURNMENT: MOTIONED BY  DENISE DUNLAP AND SECONDED BY ELISE WILKERSON
 

           


